
Term 4, Week 8  6 December 2024 

IMPORTANT DATES 

13 Dec Raffle for a Ride 

16 Dec Wharite Prizegiving, 5.30pm 

17 Dec Maharahara Prizegiving, 5.30pm 

20 Dec End of School Year, 12.30pm 

3 Feb  Start of Term 1, 2025 

Kia ora e te whānau  

Our Wharite Team have the most amazing sunshine today for 

their Big Day Out at the Esplanade. Our fundraising has 

covered the cost of this EOTC day. We know they will love 

their bus ride, fun at the Esplanade, nature hunt, scootering, 

train ride and little treat.   

Our Year 8s also had a great day out this week at Highland 

home—they participated in a range of team building 

activities with students they are heading off to high school 

with.  

On Wednesday we also had 

an awesome group of 

athletes represent Hiwinui at 

the Kainui Athletics Day. The 

feedback we received about 

the way they supported each 

other and competed was 

amazing—lots of great 

achievements and placings on the 

day too.   

We are in full swing planning and 

organising exciting things to finish 

the year but also looking ahead to 

2025.   

Congratulations to Pou Portia who 

has accepted a teaching role at 

Hiwinui Playgroup—We look forward to seeing 

you on Thursday 12 December from 9am, in The 

Leigh Centre. All pre-schoolers and their carers 

welcome.  

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Pillan’s Point School in Tauranga. Portia has been a valued 

member of our leadership team and has built an awesome 

rapport with our learners. She will be incredibly missed but 

we know moving to the Bay of Plenty is a special opportunity 

for her and her whānau.  

At the end of this year we will also farewell our lovely Whaea 

Jessica. We have loved having her teach part time in Room 1 

and support with other intervention teaching across our 

school. Jessica is a talented teacher but is off to explore other 

career options. We wish her all the very best with these 

endeavours.   

With this news in mind, at this stage, our teacher placements 

for 2025 will be as follows:   

New Entrants: Pou Jo  

Year 1-2: A new teacher will be appointed to work 

collaboratively with Pou Jo  

Year 2-3: Pou Kendall  

Year 4-5: Dean  

Year 5-6: Pou Emma  

Year 7-8: Pou Holly 

We look forward to sharing more about next year in the 

coming weeks! Have a happy weekend!  

Ngā mihi nui,  

Erin  

If you hear sirens on Sunday afternoon,  

that’s the Community Food Drive!  

Happening from 4pm, 

Community Committee 

team members will be 

travelling the area picking 

up donated items. These 

non-perishable food items 

help Manchester House 

and their Emergency Food 

Support Programme.  

Thank you for your 

support! 



Regards Erin, Portia, Jo, Emma, Jessica, Holly, Kendall, Dean, Allanah,  
Heidi, Kevin, Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Rachelle & Jacki 

Room 1: Carolina, you are so Energised to learn! You have 

such a positive and happy attitude, and your positivity makes 

your friends’ and teacher’s days brighter. Thanks for being 

such a ray of sunshine and for role modelling the PEAK values. 

Ka rawe Carolina!  

Room 2: Valerie, you work so hard to ‘Reach your Peak’ and 

you have so much Awhi to give. You are always Energised to 

learn and have achieved so much in your learning this year 

through determination and hard work. Thanks for being an 

epic member of Room 2!  

Room 3: Henry, I love how Energised you are getting stuck 

into your learning! You have a great sense of humour and 

love to have a laugh with your classmates. Thanks for being 

an awesome member of Room 3!  

Whā: Alec, I was super impressed with you at school camp, 

and I’m even more impressed since you have returned to 

school. I love the way you are being really helpful in class, and 

your positive attitude shows you're really ENERGISED! Keep it 

up. 

Mangōpare: Honour, you experienced some major success 

this week and it is all down to your perseverance and the 

daily mahi you have put in. I am so proud of you! You have 

shown so much grace when working through hard stuff 

recently and it is inspiring to see how you get up and keep on 

going in spite of it all. We love your smiley, bubbly self, 

Honour—we will miss you here at Hiwinui next year!  

Pūkeke: Emmajane, you are a ripper of a human. You are so 

supportive and encouraging of your peers, you are non-

judgmental, caring, and you make us laugh every day. Our 

days are brighter because of you.  

Please remember that we are to have  
NO EGGS on site at our awesome kura. This 
includes egg cartons and egg based foods such as 
quiche or bacon and egg savouries etc. (Egg 
baked into cakes/muffins is fine.) Thank you so 

much for your support and understanding.  

The Friends of Hiwinui School Fundraising Team welcome 

new members for 2025. If you'd like to contribute fundraising 

ideas, they meet one-two times a term to plan fundraising 

activities. It doesn't mean you need to be involved in 

everything! But extra ideas and parents are most welcome.  

There were so 

many creative 

costumes at the 

school disco on 

Friday. Thanks for 

supporting your 

children to dress 

up. They had a 

fabulous time! 
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